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  DRAFT Minutes of the ANNUAL Parish Council Meeting
 on Monday 11th May 2015 at 6.30 pm in The Old Cart Shed

Present: Councillors Kay Allen (KA) (Chairman), Richard Mitchell (RM), John Carlyle-Clarke (JCC), Karen Kebby (KK), Bonny Shirley (BS), 
Parishioners: Four parishioners attended. Brian Palmer also attended as Internal Auditor. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]
1. Apologies:  Unitary Councillor Jose Green (JG) Carol Webster (CW) Clerk. As there were extenuating circumstances for the absence of the Clerk – it was agreed that Cllr KA and Cllr KK would take the minutes. The meeting was recorded for accuracy.
2. Election of Chair: This was the Annual Parish Council Meeting and as such the Council was required to elect a new chair, agree roles & responsibilities and appoint the internal auditor for the 2016. Kay Allen stood down as chair. RM proposed the KA remained chair, seconded by JCC, KK & BS also agreed. Councillor Kay Allen was elected with four votes and completed her acceptance of office form, which was signed by two Councillors RM and JCC. Documents to be returned to Clerk.
3. Areas of Responsibility: Councillors all agreed to retain their current roles. No changes to the Standing Orders required.  Cllr BS advised that she had capacity to take on further roles as they emerged as the Best Kept Village work was completed for this year. 

· Attendance at Area Board meetings – Cllr KA
· Community Area and Transport group and Highways – Cllr RM
· Oversee Finances Admin and Liaison  - Cllr KA
· Planning Cllr JCC
· Pond Orchard and Green areas Cllr KK
· Best Kept Village and Village stewardship – Cllr BS

Internal Auditor: Brian Palmer was thanked for his past service as Internal auditor having completed the role for the past 11 years. Council agreed to appoint Brian Palmer as internal auditor for 2016.

Declarations of Interests:  In the interest of transparency and good governance KA declared her relationship to Brian Palmer. Council agreed that they were content for Brian to Continue as Internal Auditor. No other interests were declared.

4. Public session:  Parishioner Bob Marston raised  concern over the water levels of the pond, that the level is not high enough and it is losing water.  Cllr KK reminded council that it was being monitored as a ‘Winterbourne’ for the year. Bob Marston believed that the clay on the upper edge is cracked and this is why we have lost the water.  Chair KA reminded council that the pond was not on the Agenda so could not be discussed at this meeting however she referred back previous minutes that the cost of a permanent pump had been discussed in the past and that it had been discussed in great detail at previous council meetings.  (For ease of reference see minutes of an extraordinary meeting held on May 26th 2014. At this meeting Council agreed that the pond would be restored and left to act naturally as a winterbourne and monitored for one year. Council decision to monitor, as a winterbourne, should stand). Bob Marston also commented on the planting. Cllr KK reminded the council of our decision to allow the pond to be monitored to see if any plants grew back or if replanting was needed. (For ease see minutes dated Monday 10th November 2014) Cllr KA asked Cllr KK to report in the usual fashion at the July Meeting under the standing item on village issues and report on the natural behaviour of the pond. Cllr KK agreed to seek further advice so as to give a full report. 

5. The minutes of the meetings: held on 9th March 2015 were agreed and signed. 

6. Report from Unitary Councillor Jose Green – No report 

7. Report from Neighbourhood Policing Team – No report

8. Clearance of action points: See attached scheduled

9. Financial Matters. 

9.1 Chair KA stated that this was the main agenda item and that it was important all Cllr fully understood and agreed with the final year-end accounts. The Clerk had prepared all the accounts, the variance statement and cashbook. Brian Palmer had completed his internal audit and confirmed all was in order. Cllrs were given a copy of lasts years statement and a copy of the asset register so that the brought forward figures could be confirmed. The Chair read out and explained all the figures.  All Cllrs unanimously approved the accounts.

Brian Palmer pleased with transition from Carolyn Peel to our new Clerk Carol Webster.  KA advised Carol Webster has done an excellent job and her figures were accurate.  KA advised we are on budget and are in a good position; we should have a small surplus.  

Chair KA will meet with Carol Webster Clerk before the required date for the forms to be signed. These will be posted registered post to Grant Thornton External Auditors before 22nd May 2015. 

9.2 Chair KA signed the annual accounts and Governance statement 

9.3 No bills to pay

10. Village reports
10.1 Highways and Speeding: Cllr RM reported he has not had any report from Sue Cheeseman regarding Speed Watch as no volunteers had carried our Speed Watch. Cllr RM advised motorists are still speeding and we really need to get back to Speed Watch. Cllr RM advised he had been to CATG today.  He advised that a design for narrowing of both ends of the village will take place but probably not until the end of the year.
Resurfacing – scheduled for 18th May outside of Spindleberries.  This has had to be rescheduled. Cllr RM has asked for adequate notice of this date.  Traffic lights will remain, if they are not working please report to Lux, number on the traffic lights. (for ease this is tel: 0370 050 0792) HGV restrictions will remain in force, please report those ignoring the signs.   Large lorry reported to the police for damage to war memorial grass.  Driver was really apologetic about the damage.  Cllr RM is in correspondence with DHL. Pot hole on western end past Benches Lane, 29th of April. Balfour Beatty arrived, after short amount of work in rain they left and took their signs away.  They have not returned. There has been much confusion as to dates for work Cllr RM has asked for clarification. 25th of July is a firm date for velocity patching between Wingreen and Zig Zag.

10.2 Grass cutting: Cllr KK to contact Lee and ask when next grass cutting is and that judging is mid May to mid June. Parish Steward – Cllr RM met with our Parish Steward, Fred.  He advised that he will do jobs that we need around the village like removing fly tipping and foot path cutting. Cllr RM will get Fred’s number and we will arrange a meeting with him to see what he will do for the village.  Cllr BS agreed to be the liaison point with the steward along with Cllr KK on green areas. Chair KA would also like to meet the Steward 

10.3 Planning Applications: No Planning applications have been received 

Planning – tree applications dealt with via email.  JCC advised tree man at council was very helpful. KA asked if we could have a master list of contacts for the council, which would be useful.  Action – Clerk to pull together a list of useful contacts with numbers. Cllr JCC advised King John application was approved with conditions.  They do not appear to have addressed the conditions we raised.  Foul water scheme is required as well as a scheme for discharge of surface water to be approved.   Chair KA commented that the conditions were fairly robust.  Cllr RM commented the concerns raised in the planning objection had not been sufficiently answered. Cllr KA advised Parish Council couldn’t do any more than we have done as we now have no remit and planning has been approved. RM will take forward his concerns as an individual.

11. Exceptional items since issue of agenda: None 

12. Confirm next meeting as 13th July 2015 in The Old Cart Shed. Meeting date confirmed.  The meeting closed at 7:30pm.

            Action list arising from the Parish Council Meeting on 9th of March 2015

	6
	Policing team
	Update website with new PCSO name
	Completed & closed

	7.3
	Pond
	Wiltshire Council funding new bridge
	Completed & closed

	8
	Annual Parish Meeting
	Notify parishioners asking them to attend
	Completed & closed

	8
	Yearend external audit
	Prepare figures, meet with Brian Palmer
	Completed & closed

	8
	Portman Horse Trials
	Keep parishioners informed
	Completed & closed 

	9
	Village Phone Box
	Provisional action – adopt phone box from BT 
	Carry forward to July Meeting and put on agenda

	9
	Notice Board to council land
	Agenda item next meeting
	Closed – to be actioned by social committee

	13.2
	Grass cutting contractor
	New agreement letter showing costs per cut
	Completed & closed 

	15
	R2 Funding
	Agenda item next meeting: Allocation of funds
	Carry forward to July Meeting and put on agenda

	16
	Best Kept Village
	Complete application, keep councillors informed
	Completed & closed

	18.4
	Open NatWest Savings Account
	Complete, sign and date forms
Return forms to NatWest
	Awaiting information 

	19
	Estate tenant properties
	Email Rushmore Estate
	Completed & closed



New actions arising and carried forward on 11th May 2015 

	20
	Declaration of office form
	Chair to Pass completed form of Declaration of acceptance of office to the Clerk
	

	21
	Final Accounts
	Chair to complete audit forms and ensure they are sent to Grant Thornton by 22nd May 2015
	

	22
	Parish Steward
	Cllr RM to circulate contact details – meeting(s) to be arranged
	

	23
	R2 funding 
	Carried forward to July agenda
	

	24
	Nat West Accounts
	Carried forward to July agenda
	

	25
	Village Phone Box 
	Carried forward to July agenda
	

	26
	Directory of contacts
	Clerk to pull a list of useful names together – all Cllr to send the contacts they have found
	

	27
	Grass Cutting 
	Cllr KK to see if the contractor could cut early due to best kept village competition 
	






						
-------------------------------------
11.05.2015/Minutes								Chairman
													Page:  2

